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  Family 
  Hadzhieva 
  Bl. 60, ent. A, fl. 3, app. 7 
  Kardzhali, distr.Vazrozhdentsi 
  Bulgaria 
    
 
Medical treatment at the University hospital Essen 
Preliminary invoice 
Patient: Gabriela Pavlinova Hadzhieva, DOB: 20.09.2009 
 
 
Dear parents, 
 
 
The University hospital Essen, Clinical Departments for Tumour 
Orthopaedics/Sarcoma Surgery can carry out the medical treatment of 
your daughter Gabriela. Based on the information we had 
remuneration was estimated for the following treatment: 
 
Illness:  Ewing sarcoma  
 
Treatment: Surgery – femur resection, tumor prosthesis of the hip 

 

Estimated remuneration:  65.000 EUR                
  

The estimated duration of the treatment it about two weeks. 
 
The amount includes the hospital services, the accommodation during 
the in-patient stay, effort international patients and the treatment by 
the chief physician.  
 
We hope that you will understand that it is a prerequisite for the 
inpatient admission and medical treatment that the payment of the 
aforementioned amount to the following bank account is effected prior 
to the admission date. 
 
Bank: Sparkasse Essen 
Account holder: Uniklinikum Essen 
Purpose: Hadzhieva - FPS 
IBAN: DE82360501050004900700 
SWIFT/BIC: SPESDE3EXXX 
VAT: DE119656585 



 

This is not a final invoice; it is only cost estimation! About six weeks 
after completion of the inpatient stay you will receive a final invoice. 
However, it may well be that invoices in total differs from the advance 
payment because the actual course of treatment cannot be exactly 
predicted due to possible unforeseeable and inevitable effects on the 
invoicing (for example if more intensive care and artificial respiration 
are necessary, the complexity is higher and if complications occur). 
Thus, additional charges may become necessary.  
 
If the amount paid in advance was too high the surplus will be 
transferred back.  
 
If you have further questions please contact me by using the 
mentioned email address. 
 
Best regards 

 
i. A.     
foreign-patient-service 


